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JANUARY 2023 SPECIAL SOLID WASTE MINUTES
Wednesday, January 25, 2023

Present: David Kuderer, Remy Gomez, Nodji Van Wychen
Absent: Keith Giraud, Eric Devine
Others: Tina Osterberg, Cedric Schnitzler, Wally Habhegger

Meeting was called to order in the Monroe County Board Assembly Room by Committee Chair, David Kuderer at 4:32 p.m.

Period of Public Comment: None

Vertical Expansion Remaining Air Space Second Opinion (Discussion)
Solid Waste (SW) Director, David Heser, spoke about the two surveys completed by Riverview Construction and Oakridge Engineering. The data calculations were based on tonnage and both their volumes were similar in comparison. SW Director, David Heser, spoke on the timeline of starting construction given the air space left in the vertical expansion and discussed the surveys and what the surveys meant. 

Construction of the Horizontal Expansion Funding and Timeline (Discussion/Action)
SW Director, David Heser, referenced the survey results mentioned/discussed earlier and recommended that construction of Phase 5 wait until 2024. This was tabled from last meeting and Remy Gomez motioned to un-table this from the last committee meeting, 2nd by Nodji Van Wychen. Motion to postpone the building of the landfill until 2024, 2nd by Nodji Van Wychen.
 
Long Term Closure and Long Term Care Funding (Discussion/Action)
SW Director, David Heser, informed the committee that the Worst Case Closure account needs to have $2,128,225.00. To fulfill this obligation, the plan is to take $130,000.00 out of facilities reserves and transfer the $250,028.68 in the escrow account that was created for the Waste Grading NOV compliance.  We are waiting for the WI-DNR to approve the moving of money from the escrow account to the Worst Case Closure account. To accomplish the full amount of $1,066,067.67, the 2023 budget will be moved accordingly: 
i. Expense side will increase the account Solid Waste Closure Cost account by $1,061,258.00
ii. Expense side will decrease the Construction in Progress-SW by $1,064,536.00
iii. Revenue side will increase the Fund Balance Applied by $130,000.000 from facilities reserve.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Solid Waste Department had $1.3 million budgeted for the Construction in progress account for 2023. Now with postponing the expansion by a year, this will give the Solid Waste Department time to build a 15 year financial forecast for the landfill, showing both the costs and revenue projections.  This will insure that if we must borrow for the expansion, that the landfill will be at least break-even by the end of the expansion process.  The Solid Waste Department will lay out several financial goals and options to meet those goals and also have time to discuss the RFP’s that will be involved with the expansion. The goal is to have a solid financial plan to sustain the landfill through the next 3 expansion phases until 2037. The Solid Waste Department is looking to have this information at the committee’s March meeting. 

Resolution Approving the Transfer of Solid Waste Facilities Reserve Funds (Discussion/Action)
SW Director, David Heser, presented the committee with the resolution to adjust line items and allow the funds to be released from the general funds.  Tina Osterberg, explained the accounts and where they are now (historical) and we are currently waiting for WI-DNR to confirm actual numbers. Wally Habhegger questioned the dollar amount and the validity of that number and thought the December 8th date should be void. SW Director, David Heser, explained more on how the WI-DNR side and the funding of accounts worked. Motion to approve the resolution by Remy Gomez, 2nd by Nodji Van Wychen

Adjournment: motion to adjourn by Remy Gomez, 2nd by Nodji Van Wychen at 4:47 pm.
The minutes are not official until approved by the Solid Waste Committee at their next regular meeting
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